All members of Council were present at the June I5th meeting of the Haymarket Town Council that began at 8 p.m. Mayor Gilbertson led the group in a prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance.

Beginning the business meeting, the minutes of the May meeting were read and approved. Treasurer Gertrude Bean reported a balance of \$23,I29.93 in the General Account and \$974.11 in Revenue Sharing at the end of May. The Mayor mentioned that the \$300 check made out to Hud for services rendered on the Comprehensive Plan by John Marlles and Bruce Crispell has been returned, they are going to try to get a better deal for Haymarket.

The trash contract which at the present time is up for renewal with AAA Disposal Service at a higher rate was discussed. 't will now be raised to \$538 a Month instead of \$488. Mrs Bean read the old contract dated July, 1978. A representative from Hudkins Trash Service in Manassas was present and interested in securing the job. It was undecided at the June meeting if the trash contract would be renewed or bidds taken from other companies to take care of the trash in the Town. Town Attorney Turner Smith was to do some investigation on this and draw up a contract in case bids are to be taken. There are 90 homes in town and there is a possibility that business in town which are now paying separate trash charges, may be included. In a previous motion made by Councilman Games Gossom and seconded by Councilwoman Ann Smith to put the trash contract up for bids, Miss Smith asked to redraw her 2nd until a further study could be made.

A group of Boy Scouts from #I833 of Evergreen were present in Town Hall. They attended the meeting as part of the Communications Merit

Badges they were working on.

Wallace Bailey asked the Mayor if it would be possible to have a mercury light put on the street in front of his property and also suggested Haymarket inquire about putting mercury lights all over the Town. The Mayor asked if he would check on it and report to her.

Police Officer Don Fasick reported a light that has been out at the corner of Jordan Lane and Jefferson St. since work began on Rt. 66. There were also other reports of lights being out in Town. Mayor Gilbertson asked Councilman Hugh Orndoff to follow up on this.

Councilwoman Lois Crewdson reported that she will have the Town's Newsletter out this week.

Councilman Sam Crouch was also asked to check a road sign that appeared to be a new stop sign, that was laying on the Mayor's property.

Jerry Lewis has asked the Mayor is he can sell fire crackers in town, the non-explosive type. He would also like to sell produce from the same stand. Since Mr. Lewis was not present in Town Hall as he intended to be, no action was taken at the June meeting.

Mr. Allison has sold an additional 3 town tags recently, Police were instructed to issue tickets to those that have not purchased town tags.

Mrs Gilbertson informed Council that they are now in the process of borrowing the Town' share of the sewerage fee and things were looking good.

At 9:15 p.m/ Mrs Crewdson made a motion to go into executive session, which was seconded by Miss Smith, to discuss personnell matters. This, was done pursuant to Section 2.1,-344, Paragraph A. Sub-Paragraph Iof Code of Virginia.

Councilwoman Ann Smith moved to go back into regular session at 9;35 p.m, Lois Crewdson seconded it.

With no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned at 9;35 p.m.

Respectifully Summitted

Approved;